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[ POEA GOVERNING BOARD RESOLUTION NO. 21,
S. 2014, August 01, 2014 ]

ALLOWING THE PROCESSING AND DEPLOYMENT OF CERTAIN
CATEGORIES OF WORKERS BOUND FOR AFGHANISTAN SUBJECT
TO COMPLIANCE WITH THE REQUIREMENTS

Adopted: 01 August 2014
Date Filed: 13 August 2014

WHEREAS, Republic Act 10022 authorizes the POEA Governing Board, after
consultation with the Department of Foreign Affairs (DFA), to terminate or impose a
ban on the deployment of migrant workers in pursuit of national interest or when
public welfare so requires;

WHEREAS, on 17 December 2007, the POEA Governing Board, upon the
recommendation of the DFA issued Governing Board Resolution No. 8, Series of
2007, suspending the processing and deployment of all workers bound for Iraq and
Afghanistan due to the unstable peace and order situation in the said countries;

WHEREAS, on 02 September 2011, the POEA Governing Board, upon the
recommendation of the DFA, issued Governing Board Resolution No. 05, Series of
2011, partially lifting the deployment ban in Iraq and Afghanistan which allowed
workers working inside American military camps and facilities to finish their existing
contracts which can be extended or renewed onsite, and provided further that those
who will go home to the Philippines before their contract expiration shall be allowed
to be re-deployed to finish their contracts; and

WHEREAS, on 08 July 2014, the DFA has issued Alert Level 3 (Voluntary
Repatriation Phase) for Afghanistan due to the heightened tensions in that country,
following the conduct of the presidential elections held last 14 June 2014.

WHEREAS, on 09 July 2014, the POEA Governing Board issued Governing Board
Resolution No. 15, Series of 2014, imposing a total ban on the processing and
deployment of all returning/ vacationing OFWs bound for Afghanistan. The
deployment ban on new hires for Afghanistan provided under Governing Board
Resolution No. 8 issued on 17 December 2007 is maintained;

WHEREAS, in its letter dated 21 July 2014, the DFA recommended the issuance of
deployment ban exemption for the following categories of Filipinos who are
returning to and vacationing from Afghanistan and who have existing and valid
contracts provided that they have been issued letters of guarantees/undertaking
from their employers guaranteeing their safety, security, and repatriation in case the
situation in Afghanistan deteriorates and their lives and well-being are placed in
imminent danger:

e Those employed by diplomats, foreign embassies, missions, United Nations
and other International Organizations;



